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President’s Note - 
December

Seasons Greetings! 
I hope you had a great and peaceful 

Thanksgiving Holiday and look forward 
to Christmas. Your Board of Directors 
did not meet in November for several 
reasons including the renovation to the 
clubhouse. The clubhouse construction 
is now complete and many thanks go to 
Board member Paulette Walker and Ron 
Matthews who helped with much of the 
project. Without their help, we could have 
not obtained the quality product we did. 
Also, kudos to the MUD as they continue 
to make progress on the Park Plan. They 
are receiving the necessary approvals from 
state and county agencies to make this a 
reality. 

Last month, my message was inadvertently 
left out so it is printed in this month’s 
edition of the Trail Writer. Since that 
article addressed important issues such as 
Board elections, the annual meeting and 
Hurricane Ike, we felt it was necessary to 
get the information distributed even though 
it is a bit late. 

Until next month….
Walter 

President’s Letter
Dear Winchester Trails Neighbors, 

We held our annual meeting on October 9 at the MUD building and had a good turnout. 
A variety of issues including the election of two officers, the proposed 2009 budget and the 
effects of Hurricane Ike were considered.

The Board takes its budget responsibility to the homeowners quite seriously. As with any 
budget it is a balancing act between operating funds and a reserve balance that we must 
maintain at a proper level. In 2008, the Maintenance Fee was established at $450 based on our 
projections of costs for the Trails which include general maintenance, street lights, the pool 
and tennis courts, landscaping, security, insurance and professional services. Even though 
we projected increased costs for a variety of expenses, some increased at an even greater 
rate than anticipated. From 2007 to 2008 we had an increase in costs of greater than 40% for 
general maintenance and 33% for the pool contract. While we had projected an escalation 
in those items, we certainly did not consider the magnitude of those cost increases. Due to 
that, we utilized some of the reserves to make those payments. We have considered some 
cost savings initiatives that could save the association as much as $8,000 next year including 
relocating records storage, lateral ditch mowing, and reduced pool hours. Those cost savings 
were taken into consideration as we established fees for 2009 at $470. Please keep in mind 
that all of our neighboring subdivisions pay more than we do. We will also strive to maintain 
the quality of our neighborhood you have come to expect. 

One cost that was surprising was the renovation and repair of the clubhouse. We had 
originally intended on replacing the carpet in the clubhouse with tile and had established a 
budget of $4500. However, as we started looking into the clubhouse we found many areas 
in need of attention including termite damage, extensive amounts of rotting wood, and roof 
leaks. In addition, we had some compliance issues to address as laws were enacted on the 
federal level. We chose to address these areas instead of allowing the deterioration to continue. 
The cost of the clubhouse renovation will exceed $40,000. In order to minimize the impact 
to Maintenance Fees, we considered obtaining a loan for five years to amortize the cost. 
Ultimately, we decided to withdraw funds from our reserves to save the interest and other 
costs associated with the loan. Of course we must replenish the reserves. The positive to all 
this is the clubhouse will be in very good condition such that it can be enjoyed. 

Hurricane Ike had a pronounced effect on our neighborhood with damaged homes, downed 
trees, destroyed fences and power losses. We should be proud of how fast we had the Trails 
cleaned up and how we helped each other. We streamlined the ARC process such that if a 
homeowner needed to replace a fence with similar materials, only notification was needed. 
We are also working with homeowners who suffered damage to the point their house is in 
violation of the deed restrictions. We had several inquiries concerning debris removal and 
whether the association or the MUD would take on that responsibility that is actually Harris 
County’s. Our position is that while it is an inconvenience at the least and a health hazard 
at the worst, a small subdivision like ours would have had great difficulty in obtaining a 
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Committee Chairmen

Maintenance Association Directors

MUD #9 Officers
David Gurghigian, President ................................. 281-894-4140
Jeff Ottmann, Vice President ................................ 281-469-1465
Wayne Wilcox, Secretary ...................................... 281-894-6233
Jim Giese, Assistant Secretary .............................. 281-890-5207
Sandor Karpathy ....................................................281-955-1138
To ask questions or report problems concerning the Winchester 

Trails Subdivision, call
PLANNED COMMUNITY MANAGEMENT

281-870-0585
Sheriff, Non-911 Calls ............................................ 713-221-600

Jim Malone is the security representative for WT.
His email can be found on the Security page of the Trails website.

Greg Johnson ............................................................832-237-8178
Jim Malone ................................................................281-890-3803
Ian McCrory ..............................................................713-818-0138
Walter Sonne .............................................................281-894-7117
Paulette Walker .........................................................281-894-5708

Clubhouse Rentals
  Linda Van Zuilekom................................................281-615-0335
Directory Editor
  Melissa Zmerzlikar ..............................kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com
Newsletter Editor
 Brenda Heaton .......................................................281-970-5323
Tennis Committee
  Johnny Hooker ........................................................281-890-9123
Yard of the Month
 Angie Drouin .........................................................281-955-0644
Stork Committee ...................................................................OPEN
Social Committee ..................................................................OPEN
Welcome Committee .............................................................OPEN

Advertising Information
Please support the businesses that advertise in the Winchester 
Trails Trailwriter. Their advertising dollars make it possible for 
all residents to receive a newsletter each month at no charge. 
No homeowners association funds are used to produce or mail 
the newsletters. If you would like to support the newsletter by 
advertising, please contact our Sales Office at 888-687-6444; 
advertising@PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing The 
deadline for ads is the 10th of each month for the upcoming 
month’s newsletter.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors 
and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its employees. Peel, Inc. 
is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles submitted by others. 
The publisher also assumes no responsibility for the advertising content with this 
publication. All warranties and representations made in the advertising content are 
solely that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken 
up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints or failure 
to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the publisher 
assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or typographical mistakes, except 
as limited to the cost of advertising as stated above or in the case of misinformation, 
a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any other 
liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely manner, except 
as limited to liabilities stated above.

Winchester Trails – Deadline
The deadline for the Jan. newsletter is Dec. 10th.  All items should 
be sent to  Brenda Heaton at grateful7000@sbcglobal.net

Articles in this newsletter express the opinions of their authors and do 
not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or any of its employees. 
Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in articles 
submitted by others. Federal Copyright Laws prohibit the reproduction 
of previously published materials which include newspaper articles, 
magazine articles and web page articles without the original author's 
expressed written consent. Please do not submit articles which are in 
violation of this law.

Upcoming Events
December

4 Board Meeting 7 PM at the clubhouse
13  Holiday in the Trails-at the Clubhouse      
 5-6pm Photos with Santa;    6-8pm – Outdoor Fun
21 Winter begins
22 Happy Hanukkah!
22 01/05 - CFISD Student Holiday
25 Merry Christmas!
26 Happy Kwanzaa!
31 Happy New Year’s Eve

Clubhouse Availability
Our neighborhood clubhouse is newly renovated and up and running! 

It has new tile floors and fresh paint and is much brighter. It is available 
for neighborhood residents to rent for parties, meetings, Bunco, 
dinners, etc. The clubhouse rate is $10 per hour with a $30 minimum. 
A security deposit of $250 and a signed contract are required to secure 
your booking. The clubhouse holds up to 50 people and has a kitchen 
with a stove, microwave and fridge, as well as 6 tables and plenty of 
folding chairs. For more information please call 281-615-0335 or email 
me at clubhouse@winchestertrails.com or view the contract on our 
neighborhood website www.winchestertrails.com.

Linda van Zuilekom
 

mailto:grateful7000@sbcglobal.net
http://www.winchestertrails.com
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We Challenge What You Pay For Electricity!
If SparkPowerBank isn’t your current electricity provider…chances are you're paying too much!

I’m Texas Energy Analyst Alan Lammey. Maybe you’ve heard me on the radio talking about the 
market forces that drive energy prices. I’m here to tell you that you’re not stuck paying those high 
prices to big electric companies anymore! Stop it.

Why pay more than you have to? Those days are over!

Why would you want to go with an electric provider that charges you more, when you can go to
www.sparkpowerbank.com and pay far less for the same electricity?

SIGN-UP ONLINE

TODAY!

Please choose "Newsletter Ad" as your referral on the SparkPowerBank.com website.

Make sense?

www.sparkpowerbank.com

contractor to perform those services. Harris County had trouble 
finding qualified contractors. In addition, the association would have 
had to levy a special assessment to clear the debris if we could have 
obtained a contractor. That assessment could have been hundreds of 
dollars and neither we nor the MUD can recover those funds from 
FEMA, but Harris County can. 

Board members from the MUD attended the annual meeting and 
provided us with an update on the progress with the Park Plan.  
Essentially, the MUD is waiting on final approval of the plans from 
Harris County to permit construction and approval by the state to 
release funds for construction. Of course there will be some impacts 
to the approval schedule due to Hurricane Ike, but we all hope those 
will be minimal.

The Board has adopted a six public meeting program for 2009 such 
that meeting will be held every even numbered month such that we 
will have meetings in February, April, June, August, October and 
December. The Board will have a closed meeting in September to 
develop the annual budget. Please keep in mind that the Board and 
PCMI are in constant communication during the week through emails 
and phone calls. 

Finally, Jim Malone and I were re-elected to the Board at the annual 
meeting. We appreciate the confidence you have placed in us..

Until next month…
Walter 

Presidents Leter - (Continued from Cover Page) Howdy Partner
December  2008

With regret, we say goodbye to Jerry and Carole Stenberg.  They 
stepped up the last three years and helped out with our pool tag days.  
Heritage is getting two excellent residents and we will miss them.  
On the other hand, we are glad to welcome Greg Stenberg to the 
Trails.  Greg purchased his parents home at 10318 Dude.  Greg is an 
IT Director for a staffing firm and gets to telecommute from home.  
Great rush hour drive from the kitchen to the pc.  Greg maintains his 
own website.  Check it out sometime:  www.gregstenberg.com.  

We would like to also welcome, Reynaldo and Paula Gonzalez to 
10511 Pearl.  Reynaldo says they didn’t have to move far to get to 
the Trails and we are glad they made the trip.

Also at 10414 Pearl, we welcome new residents, 
Brian & Ruth Grundmeier.  

We hope to have more information in our 
next newsletter.  Please email us if you know 
of a resident leaving or see a new truck rolling 
up to unload.  We like to welcome each resident 
and give them a welcome packet to get started.  
Thank you.

Welcome Committee 
welcome@winchestertrails.com

http://www.gregstenberg.com
mailto:welcome@winchestertrails.com
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10403 Great Plains
Atousa Maleki 

8838 Bent Spur Lane
Allen & Tracey Rentcome 

Yard of The Month
Congratulations to both our winners

Peel, Inc.
1-888-687-6444

www.PEELinc.com

community newsletters

Effective Advertising, Done Right.
Call today to Reserve your space.

Advertise YOUR business
to YOUR neighbors for
less than 13¢ per home.

wt
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Kindergarten-Eighth Grade 281-463-1444
6646 Addicks-Satsuma Rd. www.seascs.org

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton
Catholic School

Learn to love!  Love to learn!

OPEN HOUSE
January 28, 2009

9am-2pm and 6pm-8pm

Green Thumb Corner
trees can be conveniently fed now while the 
ground is quite soft from recent rain. Feed 
trees by using a stake or a length of pipe 
to drive a series of holes a foot deep and 
a foot or so apart around the drip line, and 
apply a small handful of general-purpose 
fertilizer (such as 12-24-12) in each hole. 
A good rule of thumb is to apply a total of 
about one and a half pounds for each inch of 
trunk diameter. If your pine trees have very 
pale green or yellowish needles, that’s a sign 
that the soil is too alkaline, and the cure is to 
include a soil acidifier with the fertilizer (an 
iron supplement such as Ironite serves the 
purpose well). Magnolias also need acid soil 
conditions, so use special azalea/camellia 
fertilizer or add a soil acidifier.

Pansies may still be transplanted this month. 
They can really brighten up an otherwise dull 
yard, whether in beds or containers as they 
don’t need much attention, but they will 
benefit from a monthly feeding of manure, 
super-phosphate or a liquid high-phosphate 
product. More blooms will be promoted by 
removing spent or faded flowers.

December is the last chance for planting 
spring-flowering bulbs. But remember that 
tulips should be kept in the refrigerator 
until the end of the month and then planted 
between Christmas and New Year’s Day (a 
convenient chance to get a little exercise 
between the two holidays!).Azaleas and 
camellias may be moved at this time and 
should be kept moist to reduce the risk of cold 
weather damage. Acidify the soil if necessary. 
It’s a good idea to check the pH value with 
one of the chemical kits available from the 

nurseries, or with a meter.
Clean up the beds where fall flowers have 

finished, and prepare next year’s beds now to 
allow time for settling and weathering, adding 
lots of humus and also gypsum to break up 
the clay. In established shrubbery beds a good 
layer of mulch is just as important in winter as 
in the heat of summer. Water well and watch 
out for winter drought. Be prepared to protect 
tender plants; cloth makes a better cover than 
plastic, but you can use the latter by rigging 
a “tent” arrangement to prevent the plastic 
from touching any foliage. You never know 
when we might get a surprise early frost, so 
be prepared for quick action. Potted plants 
can be moved into the garage (put nails in the 
overhead beams for hanging baskets) and if 
it’s really cold you can leave the lights on to 
provide some warmth.

Some industrious neighbors will probably 
be harvesting fall tomatoes until the first 
good frost and there may be a few spring/
summer pepper plants that have continued 
producing through this season. There are 
just a few things that can be planted this 
month - asparagus, chives, parsley and onion 
plants - but the main priority right now is 
preparation of beds for next spring.

HOLIDAY TIPS: Winter pruning of 
evergreens such as holly, yew and juniper 
provides useful trimmings for Christmas 
decorations, and you can also use the 
clusters of red berries from nandina shrub 
and if you’re short of Christmas gift ideas 
for your family or friends, how about a good 
gardening book?

Phil Richards

Cooler weather means that things are not 
growing very quickly but there is still plenty 
of work that can be done in the yard and 
garden if you have some spare time on your 
hands, such as pulling up those usual winter 
weeds that appear in the lawn, particularly 
if the grass is in poor health. This is the 
season for soil cultivation, planting of new 
trees and shrubs, fertilization of established 
ones, pruning, mulching, clean-up and bed 
preparation. A little effort expended now, 
while it’s pleasantly cool, will get things in 
good shape and reduce the workload when 
spring warmth returns.

This month and the next two are best for 
planting trees and shrubs. Before planting, 
check drainage by digging a hole and filling 
with water - if it takes more than 24 hours to 
drain, you will need to improve the situation 
by digging an ‘X’-shaped trench pattern filled 
with good soil to provide drainage away 
from the center (or find a better location!). 
Another plan is to create an elevated mound 
for planting, and this also adds a nice accent 
to the landscape. Another tip for a poor 
drainage area - avoid the temptation to plant 
a tree in a hole filled with a good porous 
medium, because you may just be creating 
a “sponge” that causes waterlogged roots; 
always backfill the hole with the same 
soil that you dug out. Unfortunately, one 
of the most common causes of failure is a 
waterlogged root system due to our poor-
draining clay soil, so avoid low areas at all 
costs. Trees should not be fed during their first 
season, except for the application of a weak 
solution as a root stimulator. Established 
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caring
dedication 

 service
 compassion

FAMILY PRACTICEFAMILY PRACTICE

providing  
quality care 
for the 
entire family 

providing  
quality care 
for the 
entire family 

Board Certified Physicians in Family Practice, Internal Medicine 
and Pediatrics dedicated to your healthcare needs. 

meet our team 

office hours 

1960 Family Practice & Urgent Care Center 1960 Family Practice & Urgent Care Center 
837 FM 1960 West Ste 105 
Houston, Texas 77090 
(Right behind Starbucks @ Red Oak) 
(281) 586-3888 

20320 Northwest Frwy Ste 500  
Houston, Texas 77065 

(turn right at the Firework Warehouse) 
Located at 290 and 1960

Our physicians at 1960 Family Practice are using the latest and most 
advanced technology to diagnose and treat your medical conditions.  
We perform routine physicals, well woman exams including pap, 
pilot/flight physicals and well child exams.  

Our doctors are board certified in Family Practice, Internal 
Medicine and Pediatrics.  We have experience of 20+ years in 
the medical field.  We look forward to providing our patents 
with excellent services at our new location as well as maintaining 
our current care in the 1960 area.  For those patients living in 
the 290 area, we encourage you to schedule appointments at 
our second location. 

Because sickness doesn’t revolve around a Monday-Friday 8-5 
schedule, we are offer Urgent Care for your convenience.  Our 
1960 location has extended hours with evenings and weekends 
available.  The 290 location offers Saturday hours from 9am-12pm. 

Call today to schedule your appointment. 281-586-3888 

Mon-Tues     8am-8pm 

Wed,Thurs,Fri     8am-5pm 

Saturday     8am-1pm 

Sunday     Noon-3pm 

290 LOCATION: 

Mon-Fri     8am-5pm 

Saturday      9am-12pm 

Huong T Le, MD 

Quoc Le, MD 

Alex Nguyen, MD 

Blandina Sison, MD 

Marian Allan, MD 

Anthony Yee-Young, MD 

Diana Malone, MD 

Shital Patel, MD 

Heidi Nashed-Guirgis, MD 

Luz Marquez, MD 

Jennifer Dong, MD 

Haley Nguyen, MD 

Tami Berckenhoff, PA-C 

Brandi Valenzuela, PA-C 

Sydney Payne, PA-C 

*NEW LOCATION AT HWY 290* 
20320 Northwest Frwy. Ste. 500 - Houston, TX 77065 

Located at 290 and 1960 

Services offered at 1960 Family Practice
Physicals 
Well Woman Exams 
Diabetes
Hypertension 

Heart Disease 
Lung Disease 
Sleep Disorders 
Workmans Comp 

Hormone Therapy 
Cancer Screening 
Gastrointestinal Disease 
Bone Density 

Walk-In Clinic & Same Day Appointments
No appointment Necessary - Most Insurance Accepted

Accepting New Patients

Appointment press option 1
281-586-3888

Flu shots

$15
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LEPOW DENTAL
ASSOCIATES
9125 West Rd.
Houston, Texas

West Road

Walgreens

Kroger

G
essner R

oad

Sam
H

ouston
Tollw

ay

   (713) 937-0050 www.lepowdental.com

Now Welcoming New Patients!

LEPOW DENTAL
ASSOC IATES

Small Bridge

Bank of America

Se Habla Español

Kenneth Lepow, DDS

Evan Melamed, DDSEvan Melamed, DDS

Kenneth Lepow, DDS

Dean Lankford, DMDDean Lankford, DMD

All of Your Dental Needs Under One Roof

Team of Dental Specialists
Family Dentistry
Cosmetic Dentistry
Orthodontics and Invisalign
Periodontal (Gum) Treatment/Surgery
Root Canal Treatment
Wisdom Tooth Removal
Dentures and Partials
Dental Implants

Opt-in For Neighborhood Notices?
 If you haven’t received an email from our directory editor, 
Melissa Zmerzlikar, and would like to receive neighborhood 
notices on what’s happening in our community please send 
your email address to Melissa @  kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com. 
Your email address will be forwarded to Lesa Smith who 
handles e-blasts.  Thank you to all of our neighbors who are 
currently participating in this program.

Attention Teen Job Seekers!
 To be added or deleted from these service lists, please call 
Melissa Zmerzlikar at kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com. At age 19 you will 
automatically be dropped.

B- Baby-sitting P- Pet-sitting Y- Yardwork 
O- Odd Jobs H- House-sitting

(*)=Red Cross Certified (**)=CPR Certified
(***) 1st Aide Certified (+) Red Cross, CPR and 1st Aide certified

B P Y  O H NAME ........................... BIRTHDAY .............PHONE
B P    Ancell, Nicole ......................04/93 ...........281-894-6476
B P   O  Cary, Katie ........................... 11/92 ...........281-955-5813
  P Y   O H  Channing, Taylor ..................12/89 ...........281-955-6677
B P   H Claybourn, Rebecca .............12/91 ...........281-894-6357
B    H Claybourn, Stephanie ...........03/90 ...........281-894-6357
B P   H Cooney, Caitlyn ....................10/93 ...........281-807-5116
B P   H Cooney, Meagan ...................05/92 ...........281-807-5116
B P    Croft, Jackie .........................04/95 ...........281-894-7922
   Y   Curry, Tim ............................01/92 ...........281-389-8406
B P   H Dutcher, Elizabeth ................10/95 ...........832-725-2925
B P    Fouts, Hannah ......................09/92 ...........832-237-5717
B P   H Grass, Eric ............................03/95 ...........281-894-4131
B P   H Horton, Natalie .....................09/90 ...........281-517-0260
B     Hurt, Allison .........................01/90 ...........281-897-0927
B P    Jackson, Julie .......................09/92 ...........281-894-2926
B P   H Jennett, Katie ........................07/92 ...........281-748-9402
B     Kavanaugh, Allison ..............04/94 ...........281-469-8590
B     Kavanaugh, Paige .................04/94 ...........281-469-8590
B P    King, Hannah .......................07/95 ...........281-955-0006
B P   O H Mace, Erin ............................08/92 ...........281-807-0025
B P Y O H Nation, Andrew ....................09/91 ...........832-604-7800
B P Y O H Nation, Matt .........................04/93 ...........832-604-7800
B P Y O H Nation, Nick .........................05/96 ...........832-604-7800
   P  O H Nelson, John .........................02/92 ...........281-469-9181
B P   H Neucere, Elizabeth ...............08/90 ...........281-894-5253
   Y O  Neucere, Everett ...................10/93 ...........281-894-5253
B     O’Briant, Kelsey ..................05/92 ...........281-890-5253
B P  O H O’Shea, Sara .........................07/93 ...........281-890-6705
B P    Przyborski, Elizabeth + ........08/93 ...........281-897-9320
  P  O H Quirrenbach, John ................06/91 ...........281-894-1309
  P   H Roberts, Karis .......................02/95 ...........281-897-8772
B    H Roberts, Melanie** ..............12/91 ...........281-897-8772
B P  O H Sheeran, Kimberly ............... 11/91 ...........281-897-0525
   Y   Stewart, Joshua .....................02/90 ...........832-237-1064
  P   H Wisnoski, Julie .....................09/93 ...........281-955-9739
  P   O H  Zufall, Kristina .....................06/92 ...........281-894-2626

Not AvAIlAble oNlINe

mailto:kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com
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Bashans Painting
 & Home Repair

• Interior & Exterior
• 20 Years Experience
• Hardiplank Installation
• Wood Replacement
• Pressure Washing
• Sheetrock Repair & Texturing
• Cabinet Painting
• Door Refi nishing & Replacement
• Wallpaper Removal
• Custom Staining
• Fence Replacement or Repair

Commercial/Residential
Free Estimates

281-347-6702

References Available • Fully Insured
NO PAYMENT UNTIL COMPLETION

281-731-3383cell

bashanspainting@earthlink.net

FM 1960
WALMART290
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fOR ONLY $39.99

ORDER yOUR 

gELATO CAKE
FOR THE HOLIDAYS!

oRDER NOW 
UNTIL Dec. 21TH 

and PICK UP your Gelato cake on
DECEMBER 22 AND 23

50%
OFF!

oN GELATO, YOGURT,
Smoothies, and frappes

Dec. 26,27,28
(TO GO BOX NOT INCLUDED)

12149 fm 1960 rd. w, ste. e
houston tx, 77065

(281) 970-0009

X
$29.99!

MILESTONES

Melissa Zmerzlikar
kmzmerz-wt@yahoo.com

New Teenagers - Happy 13th!
12/12 - Alexis Atchison
12/22 - Hannah Schatz

New Drivers - Happy 16th!
12/22 - Connor Thomas
12/24 - Will Kelly
12/27 - Jennifer Miller

New Voters - Happy 18th!
12/02 - Sabrina Read
12/20 - Elizabeth Kelley
12/23 - Kim Griffin

New Adults - Happy 21st!
12/03 - Brian Gorka

Happy 25th Anniversary!
12/17 - Paul & Laurie Curry

Happy 35th Anniversary!
12/15 -  David & Nancy 

Rigoulot
12/20 - Jack & Mary Davis
12/21 -  Glenn & Diane 

Brinkmeyer

Happy 40th Anniversary!
12/07 - Bill & Alice Brunson

Calling all Volunteers
Stork Volunteer Needed

We are looking for a new Stork Volunteer – you will 
welcome the new arrival with a stork (we have downsized 
so not very big) and gather information to print in the 
newsletter welcoming the families new addition to the 
Trails.

Social Committee Chairperson Needed
If you like parties and enjoy hosting gatherings then 
this is the spot for you! We are looking for a volunteer 
to facilitate social gatherings for the Trails you will be 
working with Paulette Walker. 

Welcome Committee Person Needed
You will welcome new residents into the Trails give them 
packet of information, take down their information then 
write small articles introducing the new family into the 
Trails for our newsletter once a month.

If you are interested in any of the above positions please 
contact Ron Matthews @ 832.878.1005 for any questions.  
Thank you!
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Holidays in the Trails
Saturday,

December 13, 2008

Festivities
At dusk...Residents set out luminaries

5 – 6 p.m. Cookies and pictures with Santa 
at the Clubhouse

6 – 8 p.m. Fun Activities
Please contact Mitzi Costello at 281-250-8384

to order luminary kits, to donate cookies
and/or to volunteer to assist with this event

Neighbors Night Out
Good food,  good conversation, and a cool evening 

made for an enjoyable Neighbors Night 
Out on Wagon Trail Road. 

Officer Andy, our patrolman, visited with us as well.
For those who could not attend, we look forward 

to visiting with you next year. 
Thanks to Frank & Margi Hall for organizing

 the evening.

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing

Peel, Inc. would like
to wish everyone a

Thank You
to our

2008 Houston 
Advertisers!

and say

www.PEELinc.com1-888-687-6444

Happy Holiday Season

Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Winchester Trails residents, limit 30 words, 
please e-mail lwool2@sbcglobal.net.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $50, limit 40 words, please contact Peel, Inc. Sales @ 512-
263-9181 or advertising@PEELinc.com.
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Pet Holiday Tips
Submitted by Dr. Cammie Teliha

your pets with inappropriate treats. Food that is high in sodium 
and fats, such as peanuts,  chips, poultry skin and other meats 
can cause an inflammation of the pancreas which can lead to 
pancreatitis, a potentially life threaten condition. Always try to 
maintain the same feeding schedule as the rest of the year and 
if Uncle Pete just can’t resist, have a small amount of veterinary 
approved pet treats on hand.

Tidy Tidy Tidy: This means everything from food to 
decorations.  I know that this is easier said than done, but if 
everyone knows the game plan you will be more successful 
than you might expect.  Decorations might not seem like a good 
meal, but the holiday season can seem like a buffet smorgasbord 
to some pets.  Keeping the house neat with decorations out of 
reach will discourage bad behavior and help you keep track of 
the ornaments that go missing. Keep leftover foods out of reach 
and in tightly closed containers and make sure garbage cans are 
secure and all trash bags and places in trash can.  It only takes 
a couple of minutes for a pet to tear up a trash bag and devour 
whatever is inside. 

Time Out:  When animals are stressed they can often become 
unpredictable and behave erratically. This is never good for a 
party.  Be mindful of how scared you cat might get with a house 
full of strangers or how hyper Fido can be when all of the cousins 
are over.  Providing a quiet out of the way spot for your pet to 
relax and get away from all of the holiday activities can go a 
long way to ensuring a comfortable get together for everyone.   
Consider a pet time out when you sit down to eat.  This will serve 
double duty by limiting the temptations for everyone. Cats are 
especially well served if they can hideaway in a back bedroom 
until everyone has gone home.  

Be Prepared: This is especially true during the holidays.  
Always have your pet fully vaccinated and maintain your records 
for easy access.  If your pet bites a guest the first question the 
ER will ask is “Is the animal vaccinated for rabies.” If you 
can answer yes and provided current documentation you will 
greatly reduce all medical concerns and your potential financial 
obligations.  Also, keep your veterinary hospital and the 
emergency veterinary clinic numbers handy.  Your veterinarian 
can provide you with the closest emergency clinic information, 
this is especially important during the holidays when many 
animal hospital are not open.   

The holiday season should be fun for everyone, including you 
family pet.  By putting together and Holiday Game Plan you 
can ensure the health and safety of your pet and you guests.  
Remember to share you plan with all of your family and friends, 
maintain your pets regular diet and schedule, keep hazards away 
and be prepared and ready to take action of your pet becomes 
sick.  By following these simple guidelines you can ensure that 
your pet will be healthy and happy for the holidays.

The fall holiday season is a wonderful time for fun, food, 
family and friends all of which can be overwhelming for you 
family pets.  The extra activities of the season can dramatically 
change the household routines, sights, and smells around the 
home.  Therefore, it is import to consider these holiday activities 
from your pet’s perspective and safe guard your furry friends to 
ensure that everyone in your family enjoys a happy and healthy 
holiday season.

First it is important to understand the hazards that our pets 
face as the holidays approaches.  The following are some basic 
hazards that each pet can face during the holidays:  
• Rich, fatty foods can be very dangerous to both cats and dogs.  

Many holiday foods such as turkey, smoked ham, garlic, 
onions and chocolate can cause GI upset, vomiting, diarrhea 
and even death.

• All bones, especially turkey bones, can cause intestinal tears 
and obstruct the digestive tract. 

• Even grapes and raisins can be dangerous for dogs and can 
lead to kidney failure. 

• Caffeine and alcohol can be toxic and should never be given to 
our pets, no matter how funny Uncle Pete thinks it might be. 

• Cooking aids like aluminum foil, string and holiday 
decorations can all be very enticing for any pet, but each can 
be very dangerous and potentially deadly if ingested.  
In addition to these specific hazards, the fact that the family 

routine can change dramatically can be very stressful to any pet.  
As parties occur, or when family and guests spend the night, 
pets can be overwhelmed with the noises and interactions which 
often leads to unwanted behaviors such as aggression, soiling 
and possibly running away.  

With all these hazards to contended with my recommendation is 
to develop a simple and direct plan that everyone, both young and 
old, family and guest, can quickly understand and support.
Holiday Game Plan: 

Post the Rules: How often have you heard your guest say “Oh, 
just one bite won’t hurt”? The problem is if everyone offers your 

pet a little nibble there is no way to know what might 
have caused your pet to get sick.  Preventative 

safety measures are the best strategies.  By 
simply letting everyone know the rules your 
pet well be safer and there won’t be any 
confusion about your expectations from 

both family and friends.  
No Table Scraps:  With so many 

holiday health hazards involving food 
and diet, this simple recommendation 
will ensure a healthy and well fed pet 
throughout the holiday season. Discourage 
family members and guests from indulging 
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